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Landfill Permit Modification Public Notice   
 

The Administrator of the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (Division) gives notice, under the 

Nevada Revised Statutes (NRS) 444.440 through 444.620, inclusive, and under the Nevada 

Administrative Code (NAC) 444.570 through 444.7499, inclusive, that the Division has received a request 

to modify a Permit to construct and operate a Class II Solid Waste Disposal Site from the following 

applicant: 

Nye County, Nevada 

 

Nye County has requested to expand the existing Tonopah Class II Landfill located within the existing 

Tonopah Class II Landfill boundary. The landfill is located in Ralston Valley approximately 6 miles east 

of Tonopah, Nevada. The Administrator is constrained to either issue the permit or deny the request in 

accordance with NAC 444.641. The Administrator is issuing this notice of intent to issue the Permit to the 

applicant. 

The applicant or any interested persons may submit written comments on the proposed permit issuance.  

Written comments must be submitted no later than 5:00 pm on December 12, 2024. 

 

In writing to:         Permitting Branch Supervisor – Jonathan Zittel 

      Bureau of Sustainable Materials Management 

      901 S. Stewart St., Suite 4001 

      Carson City, NV 89701-5249 

      Email: jzittel@ndep.nv.gov or; 

      Telephone: 775.687.9465 

 

The Draft Permit and Application are available for review at the above address. Additional information 

may also be available for review on the Division website: https://ndep.nv.gov/posts. All comments 

received by the end of the 30-day public comment period will be considered in the permit decision. The 

Administrator may extend the period for public comment if deemed necessary. 

 

Within 30 days after the end of the public comment period, the Administrator will either issue or deny the 

permit to operate the waste tire recycling facility, or may modify, or place conditions on, the permit issued 

in accordance with NAC 444.6425. A copy of the final permit decision will be sent to the applicant and 

all persons who submitted written comments.    

 

Additional information may be obtained by contacting the Bureau of Sustainable Materials Management 

Permitting Branch, Nevada Division of Environmental Protection. 
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